
Police launch consultation on
future of police buildings

Police  Scotland  has  launched  a  three  month  consultation
exercise  which  will  give  local  communities,  partners  and
stakeholders the opportunity to have their say on the future
of some of the police estate.

On 28 September 2017, the Scottish Police Authority approved a
period of consultation in relation to 53 premises which have
been identified for potential disposal. These premises were
identified  following  a  review  of  the  estate  and  the  vast
majority are empty or will soon become empty and therefore the
proposed changes will not impact on service delivery to local
communities.

The consultation begins today (Wednesday 1 November 2017) and
will conclude on Wednesday 31 January 2018.

Deputy  Chief  Officer  David  Page,  said:  “Police  Scotland
inherited a large estate from the legacy forces, which was
developed over many years to respond to the challenges and
risks during that time.

“However, as Policing 2026 has demonstrated, the demands and
risks  facing  policing  have  changed  significantly  over  the
years and will continue to do so. This includes how local
communities contact us and engage with us, with an increasing
preference to use the telephone and internet, including social
media, rather than attending a police station. Yet, despite
these changes, our estate has largely been unchanged and it
was therefore right that we reviewed our estate, in line with
the objectives of our Estate Strategy and Policing 2026.

“The review of our estate was carried out to ensure that it is
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fit for purpose, reflects the changing nature of policing and
can  support  service  delivery  to  local  communities.  Local
Policing Commanders were significantly involved in the review,
as they are best placed to understand the local needs of their
respective divisions.”

Mr  Page  continued:  “We  are  now  consulting  with  local
communities,  partners  and  stakeholders  on  the  potential
disposal of some of our police premises. The vast majority of
these premises are empty and are not use as a permanent base
for police officers or police staff. No decisions have been
made in relation to any of the premises, we want to capture
the thoughts and opinions of our staff, partners and those in
our communities before any decisions are made.

“Today we have launched an online consultation survey which
gives  the  public  the  opportunity  to  learn  more  about  the
premises being considered for disposal and have their say on
the future of these premises. To support the online survey,
officers  from  Local  Policing  Divisions  will  be  personally
engaging with local communities and partners to provide them
with further information and to encourage them to take part in
the consultation.

“I would encourage as many people as possible to participate
in the consultation.”

More  information  about  the  premises  being  considered  for
disposal and the consultation process can be found on the
Police  Scotland  website  here:  
http://www.scotland.police.uk/about-us/finance/estate-change-p
roject

The  consultation  survey  can  be  accessed  here:
https://consult.scotland.police.uk/consultation/estates
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